
 
 
1/15/2025 
 
Federal Communications Commission 
7435 Oakland Mills Road 
Columbia, MD  21046 
 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
This letter is to inform you that Medtronic Minimed Inc. (“Medtronic”) requests dismissal for FCC ID 
OH2BLEGST1 for the following reason. We have discovered that our production line has had trouble 
during surveillance testing, where test devices were showing higher tolerance than expected. Due to these 
issues, we withheld public release of the product pending root cause analysis and no units with the 
existing FCC ID have been sold. The production line has since made modifications to fix the issues seen 
during the initial registration. In order to verify the fixes, we plan to characterize several batches of units 
to confirm consistency prior to obtaining a recertification. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jonathan Tabalujan 
Pr. Electrical Engineer – RF 
Medtronic MiniMed, Inc. 
 


